Yealand Conyers Parish Council  
Clerk: Gill Mason
23 Maplewood Avenue, Preesall, Poulton le Fylde, FY6 0PU

Tel 07882 949110.  E -mail: yealandconyers@gmail.com

Minutes of the annual parish meeting held at the Quaker Meeting House
 on Wednesday 2nd May 2018 at 7.45pm.
Present: Cllr L Arthurs, Cllr Dawn Hancock (chair), Cllr Joan Page, Cllr Sue Tyldesley.
Clerk – Gill Mason.
18/1 Apologies for absence.
Cllr J Panton.
18/2 Minutes of previous meeting.
It was resolved that the minutes be approved by the parish council and signed by Cllr Hancock as a true record of the meeting held on Wednesday 17th May 2017.
Proposed by Cllr Page.
Seconded by Cllr Tyldesley.

18/3 Annual report from the chairman of the parish council.
The parish council continue to support the views and needs of the parishioners and would welcome more public attendance at their meetings.

All planning applications have been considered and our recommendations sent to the city council.
United Utilities gave us a donation in recompense for the many occasions when there has been no cold water supply to some houses. This is a particular problem at bank holidays. We have given a donation to St. John’s Church for graveyard maintenance and will consider other applications to improve the parish.

The parish council have supported the publication of ‘What to do in an Emergency ‘fliers which have been distributed to every household. We will continue to maintain the defibrillators, replacing equipment as required.

Donations have been given to the AONB and the Village Newsletter.

We have considered safety issues at the pond behind the Village Hall and have supported the erection of deep water signs. The area was tidied by an AONB work party and we would hope to continue to liaise with them over future maintenance.

The condition of the highways has given great concern. The parish council will continue to report potholes and areas of flooding to County Council.

A litter picking day has taken place. Twelve bin bags of rubbish were collected. The A6 is particularly bad and we will lobby for notices and bins to be provided on the laybys.

There is a plan to have another day tidying along the canal, together with Yealand Redmayne Parish Council. 

The chairman attended meetings with police and LCC Highways in order to consider measures to improve safety for motorists along the A6.

Thanks to my fellow parish councillors for their input this year. I also extend thanks to Alan White for hosting the web site and of course, Gill Mason our clerk, who continues to work so efficiently for us.        

18/4 Financial report.
Balances brought forward £959.00

Precept received £2609.00

Other income received £813 including the United Utilities noticeboard donation £670.00.
Staff costs £1548 - an increase of £718 on the previous year due to the employment of a new clerk and the payment of the salary for the full year.

Other payments £1321.00 including: AONB donation, emergency flyer print, MUGA donation, insurance cover, web hosting and LALC subscription, churchyard maintenance contribution and the village contractor.

Balance carried forward (31st March 2018) £1502.00

18/5 Open forum:                                                                                                                                 

Residents of the parish had reported that there are weeds growing up and down the main road of the village. The parish council will ask the village contractor to spray the weeds on the road and around the pump. The signage around the village will also need the weeds clipping back to make them more visible.
Cllr Hancock will purchase plants up to £20.00 for the village planters. 
